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Port Orchard: Today we confirmed that two Washington Veterans Home Residents have 
been diagnosed with COVID-19. These Residents are currently isolated and all proper 
precautions are being taken.  In addition, we have confirmed 1 additional staff member has 
been diagnosed with COVID-19. Since December 24th we have had 33 staff and 3 Residents 
who have been diagnosed with COVID-19.  Of those, 18 staff and 1 Resident have recovered. 

Residents on the affected units are being proactively tested. We are working closely with the 
local health jurisdictions and following guidance from them, the Centers for Disease Control, 
Centers for Medicare, and Medicaid Services (CMS), and our State Department of Health to 
ensure we are safeguarding our residents and staff. 

Staff are tested twice each week and are also paying close attention to whether they have any 
symptoms, including the presence of a fever. As part of our ongoing screening process, all 
staff are screened upon arrival at work each day. This process includes a series of questions 
around whether symptoms are present and a temperature check.  In addition, staff are asked 
to report any symptoms that occur after coming to work.  

All staff are wearing appropriate PPE and we have adequate supplies of all PPE.  Additional 
environmental cleaning continues to take place.   

As a part of our continued effort to curb the spread of the COVID-19 virus, the State Veterans 
Homes are vaccine administrators and are providing COVID-19 vaccines and booster shots. 
We encourage all residents, staff, and community members to consider getting vaccinated and 
getting a booster for COVID-19.  

In an effort to provide information as quickly and accurately as possible, we have developed a 
website to provide information to families and resident representatives, 
https://www.dva.wa.gov/covid.  
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